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25 CFR Ch. I (4–1–10 Edition) § 161.715 

§ 161.715 What will BIA do if a tres-
passer fails to pay penalties, dam-
ages and costs? 

This section applies if a trespasser 
fails to pay the assessed penalties, 
damages, and costs as directed. Unless 
otherwise provided by applicable Nav-
ajo Nation law, BIA will: 

(a) Refuse to issue the permittee a 
permit for any use of Navajo Parti-
tioned Lands; and 

(b) Forward the case for appropriate 
legal action. 

§ 161.716 How are the proceeds from 
trespass distributed? 

Unless otherwise provided by Navajo 
Nation law: 

(a) BIA will treat any amounts recov-
ered under § 161.712 as proceeds from 
the sale of agricultural property from 
the Navajo Partitioned Lands upon 
which the trespass occurred. 

(b) Proceeds recovered under § 161.712 
may be distributed to: 

(1) Repair damages of the Navajo 
Partitioned Lands and property; or 

(2) Reimburse the affected parties, 
including the permittee for loss due to 
the trespass, as negotiated and pro-
vided in the permit. 

(c) Reimburse for costs associated 
with the enforcement. 

(d) If any money is left over after the 
distribution of the proceeds described 
in paragraph (b) of this section, BIA 
will return it to the trespasser or, 
where the owner of the impounded 
property cannot be identified within 
180 days, the net proceeds of the sale 
will be deposited into the appropriate 
Navajo Nation account or transferred 
to the Navajo Nation under applicable 
tribal law. 

§ 161.717 What happens if BIA does not 
collect enough money to satisfy the 
penalty? 

BIA will send written notice to the 
trespasser demanding immediate set-
tlement and advising the trespasser 
that unless settlement is received 
within 5 business days from the date of 
receipt, BIA will forward the case for 
appropriate legal action. BIA may send 
a copy of the notice to the Navajo Na-
tion, permittee, and any known lien 
holders. 

Subpart I—Concurrence/Appeals/ 
Amendments 

§ 161.800 How does the Navajo Nation 
provide concurrence to BIA? 

(a) Actions taken by BIA under this 
part require concurrence of the Navajo 
Nation under section 640d–9(e)(1)(A) of 
the Settlement Act. 

(b) For any action requiring the con-
currence of the Resources Committee, 
the following procedures will apply: 

(1) Unless a longer time is specified 
in a particular section, or unless BIA 
grants an extension of time, the Re-
sources Committee will have 45 days to 
review and concur with the proposed 
action; 

(2) If the Resources Committee con-
curs in writing with all or part of BIA 
proposed action, the action or a por-
tion of it may be immediately imple-
mented; 

(3) If the Resources Committee does 
not concur with all or part of the pro-
posed action within the time prescribed 
in paragraph (b)(1) of this section, BIA 
will submit to the Resources Com-
mittee a written declaration of non- 
concurrence. BIA will then notify the 
Resources Committee in writing of a 
formal hearing to be held not sooner 
than 30 days from the date of the non- 
concurrence declaration; 

(4) The formal hearing on non-con-
currence will permit the submission of 
written evidence and argument con-
cerning the proposal. BIA will take 
minutes of the hearing. Following the 
hearing, BIA may amend, alter, or oth-
erwise change the proposed action. If, 
following a hearing, BIA alters or 
amends portions of the proposed plan 
of action, BIA will submit the altered 
or amended portions of the plan to the 
Resources Committee for its concur-
rence; and 

(5) If the Resources Committee fails 
or refuses to give its concurrence to 
the proposal, BIA may implement the 
proposal only after issuing a written 
order, based upon findings of fact, that 
the proposed action is necessary to pro-
tect the land under the Settlement Act 
and the Agricultural Act. 
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